
WEEKLY MEMO – ÉCOLE PAULINE HAARER        vendredi, 27 octobre 2017 

lundi 30 Cross-country running – 8:00-8:30 
Schoolhouse Café - 8:00–8:30 
Early dismissal – 13:47  
Robotics Club – 13:50– 15:00  

mardi 31 Football practice - 7:45–8:30 
Halloween Costume Parade -  10:50 – 11:30 

mercredi 01 Cross-country running (final practice) - 8:00-8:30 
Football Finals: Pauline Haarer hosts North Oyster 

jeudi 02 Football practice - 7:45–8:30  
Football Finals: Pauline Haarer plays Chase River (if we win Nov. 1) 

vendredi 03 Schoolhouse Café – 8:00-8:30 
Island Health Kindergarten Screening – 9:00  
 

REMINDERS and THANK YOUS: 
 

1. Halloween safety tips      
 

 Always travel in groups & walk on sidewalks. 

 Some children have allergies so consider treats other than candy. 

 Place reflective tape on costumes for visibility. 
 

2. Student lunches/snacks – We have seen a large number of students coming to the 
office for an extra snack or lunch. Our children are growing all the time so please make 
sure to pack them enough food to last them for the day or if they pack their own lunch 
remind them to pack enough. 

 
3. Car-pooling – Parent looking to car pool students or share rides either at the beginning 

of the day or the end can post their request on the parent notice board just outside the 
office (next to the PAC notice board. 
 

4. Safety Reminders – We have spoken with a few older students who thought jumping 
the fence to walk home through the alley was a faster route than going around the 
school. Please remind your child that we do not supervise the alley or inspect it.  
 

5. Congratulations to our 65 cross-country runners for their outstanding participation in 
the South Zone Small Schools meet Thursday. We have 46 runners who qualified to 
attend the District Meet November 2. Thanks also to our incredible team of volunteers at 
the finish line and along the course as well as our volunteer drivers. We had incredible 
weather and everyone showed amazing school spirit. Good luck next Thursday! 
 

6. Congratulations to our Bantam Football team who head into their playoff game 
Wednesday on our field. We are hosting North Oyster School. Come out and cheer on 
the team! 


